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18.1.2019 – On the 18th of January, the final Master Plan seminar was 

held. The seminar was attended by representatives of both project 

partners and representatives of other organizations and municipalities 

in a total of almost 50 guests. The outputs of the Master Plan were 

presented. The seminar was also attended by the media. 

 

Closing Master Plan seminar took place at Kosice on 18th of January 2019 

 

13.3.2019 – regular staff meeting of project partners in Hungarian Miskolc. The program of the 

meeting was mainly about informing each other about the project's activities and other future 

activities were also coordinated. The date of the next meeting in Košice on 9 May 2019 at 14:00 was 

agreed. 

13.3.2019 – The reconstruction and renovation of the VPRED station was officially launched. The 

investment amounted to less than 90,000 euros. A press release was issued. Estimated duration of 

construction work was estimated to be one month. 
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Building site just before reconstruction begun. 

 

March 2019 – Public procurement for the Čermeľ station building contractor was completed, 

preparations for public procurement for the supplier of the mobile phone application and 

preparation for the procurement of exterior equipment of the stations were launched. 
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